
Sanborn Christian School Homenote 
January 31, 2019 

 
Dear Parents, 
 
We would like to express our deepest condolences to Mrs. Laura Van Beek and family in the passing of 
Laura’s husband, Jerry.  Please continue to keep her family, and extended family, in your prayers as they  
mourn his passing.  The memorial service will be held tomorrow, Friday, February 1 at 11:00 am at the 
Cornerstone URC.  Visitation will be held this evening from 3:00-7:00 pm with the family present from 
5:00-7:00 pm at the Cornerstone URC.  We will not be having school tomorrow so faculty, staff and 
others may attend the funeral service. 
 
**The Van Beek family would love to have our SCS 5th-8th graders participate in the memorial service by 
singing a few songs.  Mrs. Schreur will be sending out an email with more information about this, please 
watch for this.   
 
Hostess Supper: We are excited for the Hostess Supper next week!  We’re counting on your 
participation to make this fundraiser a profitable and enjoyable event!  Remember that donations will be 
matched up to $25,000!  Hostesses-just a reminder that supper, table decorations, table setting and 
beverages will be provided-you only need to bring beverage pitchers/carafes, dessert and serving utensils 
for your dessert!  Devotions will start at 6:20 pm – you may arrive at school anytime after 6:00 pm.  
Please enter in through the west gym doors.  We can’t wait to see you there! 
 
Reading Week #2 begins next week!  The theme for Reading Week #2 is Fairy Tales.  Throughout the 
week, we have many fun activities planned for the students including The Cast from UCHS coming to 
speak to the students and will be acting out their plays.  We can’t wait to see what they come up with!  
Once again we will be doing an entire school reading goal.  Reading slips will be sent home today with 
students.  Please encourage your child(ren) to read and turn in their slips.   
 
Parent-Teacher Conference Sign-Up: The date for the spring parent-teacher conferences is Thursday, 
February 14.  School will dismiss at 1:15 pm that day.  There will be NO SCHOOL on February 15 or 
February 18.  Please use the link provided to sign up for a conference time with your child’s teacher(s) 
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/4090B4AAFA923A6FF2-20182019 When signing up for conference 
times, please keep in mind that conferences for Preschool-4 last 15 minutes, whereas grades 5-8 last 10 
minutes.  Spring conferences are NOT mandatory.  Preschool parents may sign up for Spring 
Conferences, if there is a need.  Please sign up for your conferences by Monday, February 11.  If you 
have any questions or problems with the link, please contact the office.  Please take this time to discuss 
the progress of your child(ren) with their teacher(s). 
 
Hearing Screenings: An audiometrist from Northwest AEA will be here on February 6 to perform hearing 
screening for Preschool-5th grade and 8th grade.  Please let the school know, in writing, if you wish to not 
have your child receive a hearing screen. 
 
Blood Drive:  Sanborn Christian is partnering with the American Red Cross in hosting an Empower Our 
Youth Blood Drive.  The blood drive will be held in the gym on Tuesday, February 12 from 2:00-7:00 pm.  
Please consider donating!  You may schedule a time by following the link 
https://www.redcrossblood.org/give.html/find-drive. 
 
Round-Up Information:  If you are interested in sending your child to either kindergarten or preschool for 
the 2019/2020 school year please fill out the round-up information sheet that was found in January’s 
School Bell or if you know of a family who might be interested in SCS, please contact the school office.   
 
Auxiliary Pancake Supper: Come to Sanborn Christian School on Wednesday, March 27 for our 
Pancake Supper! The Sanborn Fire Department will be making and serving delicious pancakes and 
sausages. Drinks will include coffee, juice, and milk. Food will be served from 5:00 to 7:00 p.m. in the 
school gym. A free will donation will be taken for the Sanborn Christian School Auxiliary. Please mark this 
date on your calendar to come and show your support for SCS! 
 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/4090B4AAFA923A6FF2-20182019
https://www.redcrossblood.org/give.html/find-drive


80’s Diner: Come join us at the 80’s Diner hosted by the Cornerstone Youth Group on February 13, 
2019! Serving from 5:30-7:30 pm at the Vander Haag’s Truck Museum. Serving pulled pork, hot dogs, a 
handful of sides, a drink, and soft serve ice cream! We encourage you to come dressed in your 80’s gear 
and you could possibly go home with a prize! *Free Will Donation* 
 
Weather Announcements:  Do not forget to check for late starts, early outs, and cancellations on our 
website (www.sanborchristian.com) under “Weather Announcements” or Facebook page.  These 
announcements will also be given to KIWA (105.3), KDCR (88.5), and on KTIV Channel 4 (and on their 
websites).  You can also sign up for the Remind app to get connected to school announcements.  If you 
would like instructions on how to set up the Remind app please contact the school office. 
 
Lost and Found is overflowing.  PLEASE take time to check this for items that belong to your family or 
encourage your child to go through it as well.  
 
Reminder:  If your student is leaving school or coming in late for any reason please make sure to stop in 
the office to sign them in and/or out.  Students are not to sign themselves in and out.  Thanks! 
 
NEXT WEEK’S LUNCH MENU: 
 
Monday:  Chessy Potatoes/Ham, Cooked Baby Carrots, Corn, Fruit 
Tuesday:  Pork, Mashed Potatoes with Gravy, Green Beans, Fruit 
Wednesday:  French Toast, Sausage, Tri-Tator, Fruit 
Thursday: Mexican, Corn, Fruit   

Friday: Chicken Patty on Bun, Vegetables, Fruit 
 
Lunch:  If you wish to eat lunch with your child at school, please contact the school by 9:00 am that 
morning.  Thanks You! 
 
SCRIP NEWS: 

 
Next order   February 4—plan ahead because there is not an order Feb. 11 

  
There are still a few extras in Cash and Carry while supplies last.  
$10 Applebees $10 Bath & Body 
$ 5 Barnes & Noble $10 Buffalo Wild Wings 
$10 Barnes & Noble $10 Hardees 
$10 Outback Steakhouse $10 Olive Garden 
$5 Starbucks    

  
    
Business Updates: 

Scheels has joined Great Lakes Scrip with an 8% rebate, offering $25 and $100 gift cards and is 
now available with ScripNow 
  

Jamba Juice has joined Great Lakes Scrip! They offer $10 gift cards or Scrip Now $5-$200 with 
a 6% rebate. 

 
 

Business Bonus: 
Shutterfly-10.75% instead of 9%, Jan. 19-Feb. 1 
Papa John’s-10% instead of 8%, Feb. 2-8 (plus get a 25% off cpn) 
Caribou Coffee-6.75% instead of 6%, Feb. 2-15 
DSW-11% instead of 8%, Feb. 2-15 

 
 
 

 
 

  

 

Order Dates: 
Feb. 4, 18, 25   April 1, 8, 22, 29 
No order Feb. 11  No order April 18 
 
March 4, 11, 18, 25  May 6, 13, 20 
    No Order May 29 
 

 

 



 
 
UPCOMING EVENTS: 
 
February 1   No School 
February 2   Boys Basketball Tournament @ WCHS 
February 4-8   Reading Week #2 
February 8   Hostess Supper 
February 14   Parent-Teacher Conferences – Dismiss @ 1:15 pm 
February 15   No School 
February 18   No School (President’s Day) 
February 21   2/3 to Prairie View 
February 22   Hostess Supper Inclement Weather Date 
March 12   UCHS Play @ 12:30 (Grades 2-5) 
March 14   K/1 to Prairie View 
March 15   End of 3rd Quarter – Early Dismissal at 1:15 pm 
March 21, 22   Junior High Play 
March 27   Early Dismissal @ 1:15 pm – Curriculum Mapping 
    Auxiliary Pancake Supper 
April 4    8th Grade Day @ WCHS 
April 11    6-8 to Prairie View 
April 12    8th Grade Career day @ NWICC 
April 16    Solo/Ensemble Interscholastic @ SCS 
April 17    Junior High Track and Field Meet @ UCHS 
April 18-22   No School – Easter Break 
April 25    Grandparent’s Day / Spring Concert 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Anthony Minderhoud, Administrator                                                                                                                                                                                   


